Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 11:00 AM
February 21, 2019

PRESENT: David Stamey, Gayle Howell, Stewart Carnline, Sharon Gahagan, Rebecca Blakenbaker, Van Erikson, Jim Rhodes, Payne Williams, Arlene Gould, Sandra Dickens
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Juanice Gray, Natchitoches Times; Corey Poole, NPJ; Laura Lyles, Natchitoches Chamber of Commerce; Eddie Norris, KTBS
CALL TO ORDER: Van Erikson called the meeting to order.  Sign in sheet was passed around. Motion to accept the minutes from the January 17, 2019 Full Committee Meeting was made Gayle Howell and 2nd by Arlene Gould. All approved, motion passes.
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: David Stamey– Discussion on the financial statement as of January 31, 2019. Our balance as of January 31, 2019 is $238,713.31. Check register for January $41,150.00.Check register for November and December $45,396.25. Motion to approve the financial statement made by Jim Rhodes and 2nd by Rebecca Blakenbaker. All approved, motion passes.  
OLD BUSINESS:  
Rebecca Blakenbaker discussed the City Website, Jill Leo couldn’t make it today, she is at a leadership training. Kinetix is about to have the soft launch of the City Website on Monday, February 25. The web address will still be www.natchitochesla.gov. The City will have a press release out tomorrow about the website. 
Rebecca Blakenbaker discussed the Widget App, now that the website is going live, we can launch the widget app. The launch will be mid-March. The app will be called “GoNatchitoches”. They are hoping to have the widget app complete for the NYP Pub Crawl on March 16th, they feel like it will be a good test crowd. They are combining 6 partner websites to pull content for events, attractions, social media feeds and locations for the widget app. They set up time is longer because of all the partners and making sure everything is correct. The partners include the CVB, NSU, Natchitoches Chamber, HDBA, Natchitoches Christmas, and CRNHA.
Van Erikson discussed our billboard project in Shreveport. We have digital billboards running in Shreveport, 6 double-sided billboards. Email your events to Jill so she can share with the billboard company. Our contract is good through June. 
Van Erikson discussed the new Bike Share program. They have partnered with the Rapides Area Planning Commission, Bike Share and the Bantam Group out of Baton Rouge. The Bike Share company was in town last month, they had 150 student surveys and almost 500 suverys from the community. They will be back next month to start the planning process and community forums. 

Stewart Carnline discussed the City WI-FI project. The Wi-Fi circuit was donated to us from Suddenlink, there are two access points one at Exchange Bank and one at The Landing. The equipment is very dated, Stewart spoke to Anthony LaCour who installed the circuit six years ago. Stewart put together a proposal from CP-Tel and handed it out to the entire commission. The proposal includes what it would cost to totally redo the WI-FI to cover all of Front Street, the riverbank, Second Street from Touline to the Events Center. CP-Tel would donate the internet circuit for this project. This will be a free circuit to the public, low bandwidth. They would hit a splash page where they could immediately pay to upgrade for higher bandwidth.  
NEW BUSINESS:
David Stamey discussed overnight trips/conferences to Natchitoches. We need to get more overnight trips/conferences booked, this brings in major money for downtown businesses, restaurants, hotels/motels, B&Bs. The Mayor is trying to get the University of Texas Crew Team to make an annual commitment to be here, they have 250 students, parents, etc. NHDDC is willing to sponsor to bring these conferences, groups, teams downtown to bring money to the historic district. 
Van Erikson discussed ideas for a summer event in downtown Natchitoches. He stated that he wants everyone to think of some ideas for events to help promote/assist with to bring more people downtown St. Mary’s is hosting a Spring Fling on Saturday May 4th on the downtown riverbank, the event will be all day. . If you have ideas please let Van know.
Van Erikson gave an update on NSU. Upcoming events including: the NSU vs LSU baseball game has been postponed to March 12 at 6:00 pm, Nside View Day on March 9, Long Purple Line Luncheon/Flavor of Louisiana on March 22, Dragon Boat Races on April 13, Track and Field Southland Conference Tournament on May 5, Softball Southland Conference Tournament May 7 – 10, and Graduation on May 10. Freshman Connection dates in Natchitoches: May 23-24, May 30-31, June 19-20, and July 9.
Sandra Dickens gave an update on HDBA. Bloomin on the Bricks is right around the corner March 23, they are trying to get more plant vendors and different food vendors. Girls Weekend is planning April 5-7.

Rebecca Blakenbaker gave an update on the CRNHA/Docent Program. They had a great turnout on the No Man’s Land Bicentennial Celebration and Kick Off Event on February 15-16 at Fort Jesup State Historic Site in Many. There will nearly 1,000 people that visited Fort Jesup for the celebration weekend. There were 625 people at the ceremony with the Lieutenant Governor. They will be having Docent Training tomorrow from 9-12, if you know any volunteers, please sent them to the training. The Walking Tours are getting more groups, keep sending them to CRNHA to help plan their schedules. April 27th will be the Find Your Park Festival, they are collaborating with BIKE Natchitoches this year. 
Arlene Gould gave an update for the Tourist Commission. “The Pelican State Goes to War: Louisiana in World War II” exhibit is up at the Louisiana Sports Hall of Fame Museum. This is a traveling museum from the WWII Museum in New Orleans. This weekend is the Cloutierville Mardi Gras Parade, next weekend is the Krewe of Dionysos Parade. The Pub Crawl is on March 16th. Melrose Arts & Crafts Festival is the first weekend in April. April 24-27 will be the Jefferson Highway Association Conference, which will take place in Natchitoches. November 8-14 they are hoping to show “Steel Magnolias” in the Natchitoches Movie Theaters and hoping to tie in other events that week to promote the movie’s 30th anniversary.
Gayle Howell gave an update for APHN. The Arts & Crafts Festival is April 6-7 at Melrose. They will exhibit student artwork from high school/college students, it will be displayed in the barn at Melrose. They are working on a free children’s art workshop for children kindergarten to 12 years old. 
Jim Rhodes gave an update on the CRWC. The Fishing University came at the end of January and spent time on Cane River and Sibley. Their biggest project right now is dredging Cane River from Church Street Bridge to the north dam. 
Eddie Norris gave an update on KTBS. 
Laura Lyles discussed upcoming Chamber events.  March 14th is the next Chamber Monthly Luncheon at NSU with the PLP Students. April 4th is CRAVE on the riverbank. July 25-26 is the Louisiana Young Professionals Conference. Updated Membership Guides are out. 

Van Erikson stated to have all members complete the 2018 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.
Van Erikson stated that the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is dues on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. 
Motion to adjourn by Gayle Howell and 2nd by Sandra Dickens.
